RECREATION CENTERS OF SUN CITY, INC.

Bowling Committee September 6, 2018

The meeting was called to order by Chair Sue Wilson at 9:00am in the Lakeview Board Room.

Present: Chair Sue Wilson, Co-Chair Rich Hoffer and Committee Members Darrel Larson, Chet Sharpe, Ron Shasteen, Don Meyer, Sharon McCauley, Fred Jones, Bruce Lamb, Roger Beebe

RCSC Staff: RCSC Director of Bowling Randy Johnson

Guests: RCSC Board Director Stella Van Ness

Approval of prior Meeting Summary: The Summary from the May 3, 2018 meeting was approved with a change to include Bruce Lamb as present for the meeting.

Randy Johnson, RCSC Director of Bowling: Reported that all fall and winter leagues are formed and have started league play. Usual startup problems have been noted and are being addressed by both Bell and Lakeview management. The September – October bowling league software update is being addressed but will take a few weeks to complete due to the number of scheduled leagues and tournaments.

Di Tormanen, USBC League Director: Don Meyer reported, in Di Tormanen's absence, that a new awards program has been designed. BVL collected donations during the 2017-2018 season ranking Arizona and the Metro Phoenix area as #1 in the nation. Upcoming USBC Tournaments and dates are posted at both Lakeview and Bell Lanes.

Lovie Tiedje, Sun City Hall of Fame President: Bruce Lamb reported, in Lovie Tiedje's absence, that there is a No-Tap bowling tournament scheduled on October 6, 2018 at the Lakeview lanes.

Roger Beebe, Sun City Bowling Association President: Roger reported that October 13, 2018 at 9:00am is the scheduled date for the SCBA's annual business meeting to be held at the Bell Recreation center in hall #1 with a full program and gifts. The SCBA Board has voted to discontinue the life time membership purchase program but are keeping the yearly dues the same at \$2.00.

Old Business: Randy will confirm that entrance lighting at Bell Lanes is still in being worked on.

New Business: Chair Wilson and Director of Bowling Randy Johnson did a presentation to the committee on a new system called "Specto Bowling" developed by Kegal for use in our centers. The system is designed to assist new and advanced bowlers with techniques and issues in the sport. After discussion, the system was well received by the committee and was recommended for use in the Centers.

Adjournment: 9:58am

Next meeting: October 4, 2018 at 9:00am – Lakeview Board Room

Respectfully Submitted,

Darrel Larson, Secretary